MINUTES
BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

REGENCY ISLAND DUNES

April 23, 2015

The meeting of the Board of Directors, Regency Island Dunes, was called to order by President Richard Janes, at 3:01 PM in Building II.

Secretary Charlyn Filewicz called the roll with the following Directors present:  Dick Janes, President;  Robert Simpson, Vice President; Charlyn Filewicz, Secretary; Rob Rank, Treasurer; Jinx Johnson, Deborah Pearson, and Paul Perryman.  Absent were Directors Ann Dalena, and Jim Meminger.  There was a quorum.

Also present were Property Manager Pat Pacitti, and Office Administrator Joan Marriott.

A motion was made by Director Johnson to approve the Minutes of the March 25, 2015 meeting.  Director Pearson seconded the motion.  The Minutes were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

At the end of March, Regency’s net operating cash was $1,200,000.  This included $920,000 collected from the Special Assessment for shutter replacement.  Without that, the true cash balance at March 31 was $280,000.

Our reserve assets totaled $851,000.

Actual operating expenses for the first three months of the year were $11,000 less than budgeted, primarily in maintenance.  As in past years many of the major projects are scheduled for the summer months when positive variances should decline.

During April an additional $67,000 was received toward the Special Assessment bringing the total to $987,000.  At April 20, 6 Units had not paid the March 1 installment.  All have been contacted.  To date, 43 owners have paid the full $10,000.

A progress payment of 25% of the contract total has been paid to Expert Shutters.

Manager Pacitti reported an update on the shutters for both buildings.  This report is attached to and is permanent part of these records.

Daily shutter progress reports are written by Property Manager Pacitti.  They are then sent to all residents, on the email Master List, by Secretary Filewicz, Chairman of Communications, and they are also posted to the web site, which is managed by Carol Myers.

The shutter replacement project is close to projected schedule.

President Janes inquired about damage to the lawn.  Manager Pacitti answered that when all shutter installations on the east side of each building have been completed, Manager Pacitti and Expert Shutters will inspect all vegetation and sodded areas.  Expert Shutters will have Northside Nursery replace any damaged plants.
Manager Pacitti reported that the 2015 Allied Insurance Appraisal came in a little higher than the previous appraisal, but any major upswing had been avoided by the timing of our request.
The roof top air handler that provides air conditioning to the LN - PH floors in the north tower of Regency I, was successfully installed by Treasure Coast Air Conditioning.  

The 2015 revision of the 2007 Regency Rules and Regulations has been delayed due to a change in Federal Housing Laws that will impact every association nationwide.   

On April 21, J P Morgan was given a 30 day notice with intent to file a lien, regarding the delinquent monies owed on 1-702.
Director Jinx Johnson sold her unit and is leaving after many years of service on the Board of Directors.  President Janes thanked her for all of her help.

Director Johnson’s leaving left an opening for a Decorating Representative, for Building II.  That position will be filled by Joe Mahoney, who volunteered to work with the Interior Designer and Manager Pacitti to freshen up Building II.  Deborah Pearson is the Representative for Building I.   Redecorating at the present time, is limited to replacing faded artwork and other aged items. 
Verizon is considering putting a cell tower on the roof of Regency Island Dunes if the signal coordinates line up with their present and future plans.
A new Housekeeper was hired for Bldg. I.  Maria Domingos comes to Regency with years of professional experience.
Manager Pacitti has been re-elected to the position of President of the Presidents’ Council of Hutchinson Island for another two year term.

The bank holding title, will be billed for repairs needed on the balcony of 1-702, before the shutters can be installed.  

The electric panel in Bldg. II will be replaced by Blosser Electric at a cost of $1880.

Director Dalena, Chairman of Landscaping, submitted her end of the season report.  It is attached to and becomes a permanent part of these records.

Secretary Filewicz, Chairman of Policies and Procedures, has submitted her end of the season report.  It is attached to and becomes a permanent part of these records.

The timer on the car wash has been adjusted again, in an attempt to save on water use.

A screen which was added to the north side of the parking garage in Building II to protect cars from the back spray from the car wash seems to be working well.

The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be May 28, 2015, in Building I.

A motion was made by Secretary Filewicz for adjournment.  It was seconded by Director Johnson.  

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlyn Kelly Filewicz

Secretary, Regency Island Dunes

